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September 23, 2020 
 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe  
Secretary - Docketing Division 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street  
Columbus, OH  43215 
 

 RE: IEU-Ohio Application - PUCO Case No. 00-1711-EL-AGG 
 

Dear Secretary Troupe, 
 
Industrial Energy Users-Ohio hereby submits to the PUCO the attached Supplemented, Exhibit D, 
that was inadvertently omitted from IEU-Ohio's CRES renewal application filed on September 18, 
2020, in the above referenced case. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
       
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      /s/ Kevin M. Murray      

Kevin M. Murray 
Executive Director 
INDUSTRIAL ENERGY USERS-OHIO 
21 East State Street, 17th Floor 
Columbus, OH  43215-4228 
614-719-2844 (T)/614-469-4653 (F) 
murraykm@mcneeslaw.com  
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Exhibit D-1 
Operations 

 
 
Currently, the Industrial Energy Users-Ohio (“IEU-Ohio”) aggregates its member’s usage 
for the purpose of offering them as a demand response resource into PJM Interconnection 
LLC (PJM).  For the members utilizing IEU-Ohio in this capacity IEU-Ohio submits an 
annual plan to PJM identifying the specific customer locations participating. 
 
IEU-Ohio does not presently aggregate its member’s usage for the purpose of arranging 
generation supply.  However, IEU-Ohio wishes to retain the flexibility to do so in the future 
if member needs change. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



Exhibit D-2 
Operations Expertise and Key Technical Personnel 

 
When PJM dispatches demand response resource it contacts IEU-Ohio both through 
notices posted on PJM’s website and direct telephonic contact.  An IEU-Ohio 
representative then sends dispatch instructions to individual customers primarily though 
telephonic means. Most customers provide multiple points of contact to ensure that 
dispatch instructions are received and followed. 
 
After an event occurs IEU-Ohio representatives collect meter data from customers that 
were dispatched and submit this data to PJM for settlements. 
 
Individuals assisting IEU-Ohio in these activities include: 
 
Joseph Bowser, is a CPA by degree.  Mr. Bowser has over thirty years of experience in 
the energy industry and has assisted customers participating in PJM demand response 
programs for approximately 20 years. 
 
Kevin Murray, holds a metallurgical engineering degree. Mr. Murray has over 25 years of 
experience in the energy industry and has assisted customers participating in PJM 
demand response programs for approximately 20 years. 
 
David Mabry, holds an electrical engineering degree. Mr. Mabry has over 25 years of 
experience in the energy industry and has assisted customers participating in PJM 
demand response programs for approximately 15 years.  Prior to joining McNees Wallace 
and Nurick, Mr. Mabry served ten years with PJM Interconnection and seven years with 
the GPU companies where he focused primarily on day-ahead operations, real-time 
operations and post-event analysis of energy markets. 

 
 
 
 
 

  



Exhibit D-3 
FERC Power Marketer Authorization 

 
IEU-Ohio does not have a FERC Power Marketer license.  
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